From:  PDE

Act 1 base index announced, lowest in history
A notice will be published in the Sept. 19 issue of the Pennsylvania Bulletin announcing the Act 1 index for the 2010-11 school year is 2.9%, the lowest in the brief history of the act. Combined with the expected pension increases and the overall condition of the economy, this figure is likely to produce either a number of referendum question for the next school year or additional cuts in programs as districts attempt to avoid a public vote on tax increases. The base index will be adjusted upward for poorer school districts. PDE is required to give notice to school districts regarding their 2010-11 index by Sept. 30. 
